     PENNAR & BUFFERLAND COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12th April 2011 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman & Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Tim McMahon, Debbie Brown, Cllr Tony Wilcox, Anthony Brown, Vicky Methuen, Martin James, Mel John and Peter England.
The meeting was also attended by: PCSO Kelly John (from the Pembroke Dock NPT) and Mr Alex Wilson, who addressed the meeting on behalf of the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club.
Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman and Treasurer) thanked the members for attending the April 12th meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association, she then turned to the minutes of the 8th March 2011 meeting and asked if the members agreed that they gave an accurate account of the proceedings. Maureen then proposed that the minutes of March 2011 be accepted as published, and Cllr Tony Wilcox seconded her proposal.

Damage to the fencing running along the south side of a Pennar pathway

Cllr Tony Wilcox said he had spoken with Matt Cloud (PCC Right of Way Officer) about the broken section of fencing on the south side of the pathway connecting Treowen Road and Bufferland Terrace. Matt told him that he had contacted the solicitors acting for the developers of the nearby properties, and he is awaiting their reply.

Treasurer’s report

Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman and Treasurer) said that the P&BCA funds presently had a credit balance of £283.29.

Pembroke Dock town, gateway to the sights and delights of South Pembrokeshire!

In their efforts to put Pembroke Dock and South Pembrokeshire on the tourist map, the local Chamber of Trade will join with the Port Authority to welcome passengers off the cruise ships berthing at the harbour, and hand out guide books & maps showing off the historic sites and scenery. 
Moves to reinstate the Neighbourhood Watch scheme in Pennar and Bufferland 
PCSO Kelly John said that the Neighbourhood Police Team will co-operate with the P&BCA and other interested parties to re-establish the Neighbourhood Watch in our area, and hope to start appointing street co-ordinators in the near future.

A School Crossing Patrol for Treowen Road urgently needed  
Ron Selby (Secretary) passed around the members a copy of the letter he has sent to John Gobbi (PCC Schools Safety Officer), requesting that a School Crossing Patrol should be recruited for the school children’s crossing point close to Cross Park, as a matter of some urgency.
Objections to certain aspects of the LDP for future housing sites around Bufferland

Ron Selby (Secretary) reported on the Springfield Road / Imble Lane residents’ objections to the proposed building of a minimum of 159 housing units on the two sites ‘North of Imble Lane’ and ‘East of Hill Farm’. The main objection to the development is that all the traffic from Imble Close, Imble Lane, Springfield Road, the estates around Arthur Morris Drive, plus the traffic from the two proposed sites; will have to obtain access to Pembroke Road along the 4.9 metre wide Imble Lane. Many of the residents have submitted their objections to both this and some other aspects of the plan, and filled in the response forms provided by PCC Planning Department. 
Pembroke Dock Town Council’s application to have land at the western end of Military Road declared to be a town or village green

Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that the public inquiry into the matter will be held in the
E – Commerce Centre, Waterloo, Pembroke Dock, on 23rd May 2011.
‘Youths behaving badly’ in a usually quiet corner of Bufferland

PCSO Kelly John said that the young people who were apprehended following a recent bout of unruly behaviour in Imble Street were admonished, but released without charge by the Antisocial Behaviour Office.

Incidents of antisocial behaviour and vandalism at the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club
Alex Wilson, a committee member at the South Pembrokeshire Golf Club, addressed the meeting about the numerous incidents of vandalism, theft of equipment and antisocial behaviour around the golf course and the clubhouse.

Alex produced a two page record of incidents that have occurred over the year to 3rd April 2011 that included thirteen cases for which the police issued ‘incident numbers’, and twenty one reports of vandalism that were E-mailed to PCSO K John. Scrambler type motorcycles have been ridden through bunkers, and the turf on several of the greens has been degraded. The damaged areas of the greens have to be levelled and reseeded with grass seed that can cost as much as £30 per kilogramme, and it might take a full year before the green becomes playable once more.  
Alex hoped that it might be possible for P&BCA members, Pennar residents and the PCSOS to positively influence those recalcitrant members of the public, and so bring about a reduction in the number of these unfortunate incidents.

Ron Selby (Secretary) said that at the P&BCA monthly meeting on 11h July 2006, a member spoke of a Pennar resident’s complaint that she was verbally abused by golfers as she cycled along the ‘Tarmac’ surfaced road running between the Defensible Barracks and Owen Street. It would seem that her presence put the golfers off their shot. When the Secretary conveyed the ladies complaint to the club Secretary and Greens Captain, they said they had no record of any such incident. The two officers also complained that people often spoiled their members’ enjoyment of their sport by walking through the middle of the course instead of walking around it, where there is a clearly marked right of way; thereby implying that there was not any right of way across the course! Attempting to clear up any confusion about just where there might be a right of way in the vicinity of the golf course, the P&BCA Secretary contacted Matt Cloud (PCC Right of Way Officer) and was promptly supplied with a map bearing the advice ‘For guidance of routes only’ that clearly showed all the paths in the area of the golf course, including three that went across the actual course. The Secretary thought that while acts of sheer vandalism cannot be condoned in any way, relations between the golf club and the public might be greatly improved if everyone’s rights were recognised by all parties.
A young person’s ambition to attend a Girl Guiding Jamboree in Italy

Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman and Treasurer) read the content of a letter from Ms Rhiannon Davies who has been selected to join the Girlguiding Cymru team at the Jamboree being held at Verteglia in Italy, between 27th July and 7th August 2011. Rhiannon has kept herself very busy raising the £900 required of each team member to finance the trip by bag packing in the local supermarkets, taking part in sponsored walks and several other activities. Chris John proposed that the P&BCA should donate £50 to help Rhiannon towards her goal, and Maureen seconded her proposal.

A right royal street party to celebrate that wedding!
Cllr Maureen Colgan announced that she would be organizing a party in the courtyard in front of her house to celebrate the Royal wedding event. Castle Street being so congested, it is thought to be the better option. The party will be enjoyed mainly by local residents, but others will be welcome, and anyone bringing barbeque type foods will be especially welcome! Chris John proposed that the P&BCA should donate £50 towards the event, and Maureen seconded her proposal.

A timely reminder from Ms Emily Sheen (PCC Customer Liaison Officer)

Ron Selby (Secretary) said that he had received a letter from Emily, reminding us that she has yet to receive the minutes of our AGM; and that we must submit our audited accounts by31st May 2011. Ron admitted responsibility for both omissions. The first because he has recently obtained a new computer with incompatible software systems that prevent him from transmitting E-mails, and he has been slow to submit his secretarial expenses! It is hoped that after the software specialist has sorted out the problems, we will get up to speed or close to it!
The Vice Chairman closed the meeting at 8.45 p.m. the next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 10th May 2011 at 7.30 p.m. 

